 Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

March 23, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, March 23, 2018 and was called to order by Mr. Leonard at Noon in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



Bill Leonard, Chair
Bennett Chotiner
Nick DiFrancisco

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Stephen Libhart (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board),  James Anderson (SARAA Board), Keith Rodgers (SARAA Board), Keith Chase (SARAA Board), Ryan Maxwell (SARAA Board), Carolyn Van  Newkirk (SARAA Board), James Helsel (SARAA Board), Don Geistwhite (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety),   Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT),  and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the February 23, 2018 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Enplanement Report:

Mr. Edwards reported that HIA is tracking close to budget projections.  Total Passengers were down 3.6% year-to-date.  Departing Load Factor and Departing Seat Capacity are both down slightly year-to date. Commercial Landed Weight is up 4.6% year-to-date resulting from the cargo activity after the first of the year as part of the Holiday season.  Operations at MDT and CXY are both down slightly year-to-date.      
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Private Land Development Projects:
Rehabilitate Runway, Phase 4, HIA:  Bi-weekly progress meetings are being held.  This work is scheduled to begin on April 30th, 2018.

Replace Roof Building 514, Phase 2:  A pre-work meeting will be held on Monday, March 26th.  Work will begin in April.

Install Weather Equipment, Phase 2, FCRA:  Pre-work meeting was held on March 14th.  The Notice to Proceed issued is effective on March 19th.  The work will begin in April.  
Install Perimeter Fence, Phase 2, GRA:   A pre-work conference was held on March 7th.  The Notice to Proceed is effective on March 20th.
Shaner Hotel Group:   The contractor is working on the exterior insulation and finish.  They are also working on the interior dry wall installation and finishing.  Permanent power will be brought in on March 29th and 30th.  There will be a power outage on Thursday.  This project is still on schedule to open in August, 2018.
Avflight Office and Hangar:  The Interior finish work is in progress.  Permanent power will be brought in on March 29th and 30th.  This building will be completed in mid-April.
Penrac LLC:  The installation of the pre-engineered building is in progress.  They are on target for an estimated completion date of July 1st. 
Ratification/Construct Taxiway, Phase 1 (Supplemental), FCRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify approval of a supplemental agreement with Buchart Horn Engineers of York, Pennsylvania to increase their contract amount by $11,915 for a new total contract amount not-to-exceed $58,505 to provide additional geotechnical services for the Construct Parallel Taxiway project at FCRA.  The project consists of constructing a parallel taxiway at FCRA that begins at the apron and ends at the newly constructed run-up pad.  The proposed taxiway will be constructed in the area where SARAA previously removed a hillside in 2008 to improve the runway safety area.  During that project, rock was encountered and required blasting to remove.  Review of the 60 percent plans showed additional excavation will be required in the hillside area.  The costs associated with this change order are eligible grant costs.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
Ratification/Stormwater Compliance Evaluation, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify approval of a contract with Geo-Technologies Associates, Inc. in an amount not-to-exceed $25,800 to provide professional services to conduct field investigations and prepare a report to determine compliance with the Airport’s industrial stormwater permit and accomplish sampling required by the environmental Memorandum of Understanding.  Geo-Technologies Associates is recommended to provide these professional services based upon successful performance of similar work from 2011 through 2017.  GTA’s cost from 2017 decreased by $1,680 due to a decrease in the cost of PFOS analysis.  The cost of this work was included in the environmental line item for environmental studies of SARAA’s 2018 operating budget.  No grant funds will be used to perform this work.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
Ratification/Easement, Verizon, HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify approval of a Grant (easement) with Verizon Pennsylvania LLC to grant the right to construct, reconstruct, and to supplement, operate and maintain communication facilities to provide telecommunication services to the new Select Medical hangar located at 515 Airport Drive, Middletown.  All costs of providing Verizon telecommunication services to the new Select Medical hangar will be the responsibility of Verizon and Select Medical hangar.  
There were no objections to forward this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.  
Ratification/Thanks Again Loyalty Program Agreement:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is for the Board to ratify a 1-year agreement between SARAA and Thanks Again for a customer loyalty and engagement rewards program.  Thanks Again is a national airport loyalty program which rewards passengers for using the credit or debit card of their choice at 100+airport concessionaires nationwide.  There is no fee for the passengers to enroll their payment card.  Every time they use their enrolled card to make a purchase at a designated concessionaire, they receive reward points.  These points can be redeemed for airline miles, hotel points, Uber gift certificates and other rewards.  The dashboard reporting software will give HIA staff the ability to view general spending patterns of passengers and identify where we are losing revenue to other airports.  Currently there are already nearly 800 members within a 30-mile radius of HIA, and over 6,500 members within a 75-mile radius.  Agreement costs include a one-time launch and development fee of $6,000 and a monthly cost of $1,000.  It will be a total first year cost of $18,000.  This project will be funded from the SARAA Operating Budget.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.

Auntie Anne’s Lease Assignment:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a lease assignment for Auntie Anne’s from Anna Purna Two, Inc. to Sri Sai Devi Restaurant, LLC.  The current lease for Auntie Anne’s is with Ann Purna Two, Inc., a PA registered corporation owned by Devang Patel.   Mr. Patel would like to sell his Auntie Anne’s franchise to Sri Sai Devi Restaurants, LLC, a Pennsylvania Limited Liability company owned by Atreia Sindiri.  Auntie Anne’s has approved the sale of the franchise from Mr. Patel to Mr. Sindiri.  SARAA anticipates no funding impact as a result of this action.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Linden Center/Sanitary Easement & Right-of-Way:

Mr. Edwards reported that SARAA owns a portion of land (1.76 acres) located west of Meade Avenue that SARAA leased to the Linden Center in 2008.  During the site work phase of the Linden Center improvement plan, Linden constructed sewer facilities which were later extended to CVS per the approved land development plan.  Per the plan, a sewer line was installed that crossed Meade Avenue, SARAA property and Linden Center property connecting to an existing pump station.  Now that the system if fully operational, the Lower Swatara Municipal Authority desires that the entire sanitary sewer system be permanently dedicated to the Township to become part of the Townships overall sanitary sewer system.  By granting the easement, Lower Swatara Township will have a permanent right-of-way across Linden Center, CVS and SARAA owned property to operate, maintain, replace, repair and remove sewage facilities as may be required to keep the system operational.  The recommendation is to authorize the Executive Director to execute a Sanitary Sewer Easement and Right-of-Way agreement between SARAA and the Municipal Authority of Lower Swatara Township.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

HVAC Agreement, CXY:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director to execute an agreement with Controls, Service and Engineering Co., Inc. (CSE) for a one-year preventive maintenance and service agreement in the amount of $4,052.  SARAA provides HVAC maintenance services for four buildings at Capital City Airport.  In the past, CSE has completed preventive maintenance services under separate agreements.  This agreement will consolidate all prior agreements into one contract.  CSE is a local contractor based in New Cumberland and has performed these services satisfactorily for several years.  Funding for this agreement is included in the SARAA Operating Budge.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
Lawn Services Contract, HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director to execute a proposal in an amount of $18,880.00 from Mountaintop Contracting, LLC for lawn services on the landside and remote properties at HIA.  There were three quotes, with Mountaintop being the lowest of the three quotes.  Mountaintop has satisfactorily performed these services since 2015.  Their most recent contract in 2017 was at a total cost of $14,760.00.  Funding for this work is included in the SARAA Operating Budget.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
GA Airports:

Gettysburg Regional Airport:  
Mr. Stevens said that Empire Aviation has paid SARAA the rent, utility bills and a small commission on fuel that they owed us.  Discussion regarding the fuel ensued.
Adjournment:  Mr. Libhart adjourned the meeting at 12:40 p.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, April 20, 2018, 8:00 a.m. 


              Harrisburg International Airport
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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